ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING

January 18, 2011
5:30 PM

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm.

In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Lee Starnes, Michelle Claytor, Scotty Schulhofer, Sarah Massie and Rhett Langston. Rhonda
Schandevel, Ginny Boyer, Don Frady and Wallace Messer were unable to attend.

The minutes from the November 9, 2010, meeting were approved by Scotty Schulhofer. Sarah Massie second it.

Old Business:

None

New Business:

Victoria Y oung of Haywood Community Connections was our guest speaker. She presented the idea of the brain gym at the
Old Armory to the board. Thiswill include installing new rooms on the main floor in the gym area. We should get a quote
on the project soon. The main problem we will have with future developments at the Old Armory will be parking.

The minutes from November were approved.

We reviewed the month of December.

Our adult basketball league is going well without any problems.

We will be installing a new reception desk in the aquatics area. Thiswill serve asawelcoming area. It will benefit the pub-
lic by having more guards visible for assistance and increase safety with more guards on deck at all times.

We will also beinstalling 2 fans at the base of the wall at the far end of the lap swim pool. The benefit will be to provide
greater air movement over the surface of the water. Thiswill reduce the amount of chloramines or otherwise known as
“swimmer’sair.”

We now have our new cardio fitness equipment installed upstairs at the WRC. Each piece hastv and fans as well. This new
technology has only been out for about ayear. We have also painted the walls and installed a new flooring. We will make a
tutorial video on how to use the equipment that will loop continuously on the 65 inch flat screen in the lobby. Tim Plowman
has done aterrific job coordinating the entire project as well as help from others on staff.

The Zest Quest program is going very well. Dianeis at Clyde Elementary School this week. Her day camps and snow
camps have been going well, too. She has a dance for grades 3—5 this Friday night.

New CIP (Capital Improvement Projects) for next fiscal year beginning July 1, 2011, will include a new pool surface both
pools as well as a new roof for the WRC. It is possible that the Town may go ahead and install the new roof in the current
fiscal year (FY 11) if we can afford it.

We are also requesting the installing of 3 new restrooms for Recreation Park for the next fiscal year.

Our adult program brochure is out as well as our annual brochure.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:25 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rhett Langston



